Pfizer Inc. 275 North Field Drive Lake Forest, IL 60045



October 19, 2021

## Availability Update for Epinephrine Injection, USP 1 mg/10 mL (0.1 mg/mL) ABBOJECT® Syringe

Dear Customer,

The purpose of this letter is to notify you that Pfizer Hospital is anticipating an extended interruption in supply of **Epinephrine Injection**, **USP 1 mg/10 mL (0.1 mg/mL) ABBOJECT® Syringe (NDC # 00409-4933-01)** due to a manufacturing delay.

Pfizer is making every effort to address the delay and return to production as quickly as possible. Previously, next delivery of this product was planned for November 2021; however, estimates now suggest that the next delivery will be delayed into 2022.

As delays are due to a newly emergent issue, Pfizer is still working to understand the full implications to our production timeline. Consistent with our ongoing efforts to provide timely and transparent supply updates to our customers—and understanding the importance of this product to patients and health care professionals—we are sharing this preliminary information now, with the commitment to communicate additional specifics on next delivery and recovery dates no later than the week of November 15, 2021.

The U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has been notified, and Pfizer is exploring other potential options to provide alternative supply on a limited basis while we work to resolve the manufacturing delay.

Thank you for your patience as we work to gather additional information. During this interim period, for product availability questions, please reach out to your Pfizer Hospital sales representative or account executive. Alternatively, the Supply Continuity Team can be contacted between 7 a.m. and 6 p.m. (CT) at 1-844-646-4398 (select option 1 [Customer], then option 3 [Supply Continuity Team]). For medical inquiries, please contact Pfizer Medical Information at 1-800-438-1985.

Thank you,

Caleb Hart Sterile Injectables Portfolio Lead Pfizer Hospital Business Unit U.S.

